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 Welcome summer!  Wishing all of you safe haven from the mosquitoes that have 
followed the very wet early summer we had.  The fireworks in the valley were fantastic as usual.  
Soon it will be time for the Cherry Valley Festival Days in August.  Rides, games, food and 
music make it a great time for the entire family. 

.................................................................................................................................... 
The following have passed away since our last newsletter: 
   Kay Eagleson   73 June 13    
   Barbara J. Kelly  84 June 12 
   Harold E. Loftis  76 July 3 
   Nancy R. Park   80 June 12 
   Evelyn Joyce Schwitters 80 July 3 

   
The Dog Park   by Lyle Wilt 

 That’s what we called the area where the fire station is presently located.  At the extreme 
west end (now the entrance to the garage) was a big hole in the ground, which was all that was 
left of a hotel after a fire.  There was a lot of junk from the fire, and stuff that people had thrown 
into the hole.  Just behind the burned out basement were two big bill boards.  There is an old 
photo in one of the books at the historical society that shows the area and several of the 
billboards in the background.  The rest of the land to the east towards the alley was a grassy area 
covered with good sized trees. 
 For a kid, it was a place to play and explore.  In those days nobody kept their dogs tied up 
or in a fenced area.  Also it seemed Cherry Valley was a handy place to ‘dump a dog’.  There 
were always a number of strays running around town.  I remember one time the boys built a 
crude shelter on an empty lot just west of the playground at school for a ‘mangy mongrel’ that 
had a litter of pups.  There was no garbage pick up, and if there was ever left over food, there 
was always a hungry dog around.  The rest of the stuff was burned in back yard barrels or 
dumped.  One place where stuff was discarded is where the shelter house by the ball diamond is 
now.  I can remember exploring and hunting for treasures there.  This was at the height of the 
depression; and Gene Ulmark and I found an old baby buggy.  We took it home and made it into 
a cart.  The wheels were very flimsy and didn’t take long to bend.   
 Once I remember seeing a couple town drunks sitting on a blanket in the ‘dog park’ with 
a keg of beer.  They stayed there for two days until the beer was gone.   

 
Thank you to the Cherry Valley Village Hall for their wonderful support and assistance. 

And to CV Methodist Church Nurture and Need group for their sponsorship. 
Please let our sponsors know you saw their advertisement in the newsletter, we appreciate them! 
Sam Knighton not only wrote the rest of the newsletter, but printed all the copies for us as well.   

What a treat.....thanks so much Sam! 
.................................................................................................................................... 

H h h h h h 
Editor…. Pam Jeske      (golfnsew@aol.com) 

Please feel free to drop a line, add some content, share some stories either to my e-mail,  
the Historical Society’s e-mail (c v . h i s t o r i c a l 1 8 6 @ f r o n t i e r . c o m) 

Cherry Valley Historical Society, Box 266, Cherry Valley, IL 61016 
Or stop by, leave a note …have a chat with a member! 

mailto:golfnsew@aol.com
mailto:cv.historical186@frontier.com



















